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TOWN OF BOGUE 
PLANNING BOARD MEETING 

October 3, 2019 
 
 

 
The Town of Bogue Planning Board met October 3, 2019 at the Bogue Town Hall, 121 Chimney Branch 
Road in Bogue. Co-Chair Shirley Page called the meeting to order at 6:30pm. Roll Call was taken by the 
Clerk with the following members present:  John Goguen, Shirley Page, Bobby O’Chat, Michael 
Panzarella, and alternate Rick Dougherty, excused absent: Scott Leahy and alternate Cindy Aycock. Also 
present was town clerk Elizabeth Sweeney. 
 
Agenda 
  John Goguen made a motion to accept the agenda. Rick Dougherty seconded the motion. 
Motion approved unanimously. 
 
Minutes 
 Rick Dougherty made a motion to accept the August 1, 2019 minutes as written.  Motion 
seconded by Michael Panzarella. Motion approved unanimously. 

 
Citizen Comments 
None 
 
Old Business  
 The Board resumed discussion of the Code of Ordinances, Title VII Traffic Code Chapter 72 Golf 
Carts. A draft was presented which was generally accepted. A few more changes were made. The 
section on penalty will need to be reviewed by the attorney. A Motion to send a letter to the Town 
Council approving the changes, including the changes made tonight, was made by Michael Panzarella. 
Motion second made by Bobby O’Chat, approved unanimously. 
 
New Business 
  Draft changes to Title XV Land Usage Chapter 150 Flood Damage Prevention Ordinance were 
presented and reviewed. There were minor changes to update this ordinance. A Motion to send a letter 
of approval to the Town Council was made by Michael Panzarella with a second by Bobby O’Chat. 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Planner Report 
 Permits issued since August 1 meeting: New mobile home-1; replacement mobile home-1. 
   
Miscellaneous Reports/Announcements  

 - Shirley Page asked if Bogue Day will take place in 2020. Several people agreed the event will  

 be held.  

 -Clerk noted there will be a public information meeting at 4:30pm on October 21 at the town 

 hall, to discuss how a Dark Sky Ordinance will affect property owners and businesses.  

 -Michael Panzarella asked about the next meeting date, scheduled for November 7. If there are 

 no items on the agenda there will be no meeting. 
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Adjournment 

 Motion to adjourn was made by John Goguen, seconded by Michael Panzarella, approved 
unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:24pm. 
 
 

 
 

__________________________________ SCOTT LEAHY, Chairperson 
 
 

_____________________________ELIZABETH SWEENEY, Town Clerk 


